
Amendment 008: The purpose of this amendment is to respond to questions posed by stakeholders 
 
Question 1. 
Is Canada providing a limit on the amount of jobs in this contract that can be sub-contracted out to 
smaller businesses in partnership with the primary bidder? 
 
Answer 1.   
Bidders are not limited to any specific number of jobs with regards to sub-contracting. 
 
Question 2. 
The current primary contractor has a few sub-contractors employed to help conduct this current 
contracts business. Will Canada consider bid proposals that have more than a few sub-contractors 
employed?  
 
Answer 2.   
Bidders will be able to submit proposals in the way that best allows them to meet Canada’s needs as 
expressed in the Statement of Work that will be provided in the final Request for Proposal.   
 
Question 3: 
Sub-contractors are a serious concern for my local and for this community as they often provide a lesser 
quality of life to the people's that work for them. Will Canada take this into consideration when 
reviewing the bid proposals? 
 
Answer 3:  
Canada will examine each proposal based on the established criteria and based on the work to be 
performed in the statement of work.  Bidders may have different approaches that can derive benefits 
for DND as well as the broader Goose Bay community. 
 


